The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from July 11, 2019
Friendsville Branch~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Wanda Guard, Clinton Bradley, Christian Mash, and Fred Fox. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director; Ann Leighton, Assistant Library Director; Michele Liston, Friendsville Branch Manager; and Daniel Skipper, Administrative Clerk. Also present was Mimi Demaree, Friendsville Quilter and Former Trustee.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:04 pm.

The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. After brief discussion, no questions were raised. Tina motioned to approve the minutes as submitted, seconded by Fred.  The motion carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for June 2019 were reviewed. Thomas noted that we were very close to zeroing out over all. He commended Georgie for a good job balancing out the year end. Christian motioned, and Tina seconded to approve the statements. The motion passed. Karl noted that the agenda says only discussion as the intended goal and not approval.
The Director’s Report was presented by Thomas. He thanked Clinton and Fred both for their book reviews. Michele then talked about the Summer Reading Club kickoff in Friendsville, and detailed some of the work she is doing with the 4th and 5th graders, focusing on forestry at the moment.
Items of Old Business were discussed:

· Thomas updated the board on the duct inspection: $250 for the camera. He is still in contact with Rush to set up a date for the procedure.
· Thomas presented information about self-checkouts. There are 2 models: RFID and Barcode Scan. RFID is far too expensive to implement. Polaris has a self-check module, $2772 for the initial purchase, $499 per year after that. Thomas stated that he doesn’t think that the amount of usage is justifiable for the cost or that facilitates social experiences. Libraries should be doing what they can foster interpersonal communication. Michele added that it adds an impersonal touch. Christian asked what benefits would be provided: The system does cut down on lines, though as of yet we haven’t had complaints of waits and could cut on costs for personnel, however we already run fairly low staff and we would not likely see such benefits. Clinton did note that he only raised the question as it felt more appropriate than the expenditure for the thermal cameras. He agreed that it’s not likely to be beneficial since we are a small library versus a larger one. Karl said that it would only be even marginally feasible in Oakland. Christian felt that the resource is in our staff, where often a conversation with staff can often provide a new experience or new information. Thomas will confirm that the $2700 will be for the whole library system. Christian asked if there are other libraries we can ask that have implemented or had research done to see if this would even be remotely cost saving. Karl then raised the question, if we do implement and can save enough money would a position be eliminated? Thomas suggested that it would be a tool of attrition, rather than removing someone. Thomas will present more information at a later date.
· The Friendsville Building Concept drawings were tabled until after the Friendsville building meeting.

· Thomas presented the adjusted math for the FY20 raises with additional healthcare costs. The increases noted are only for this year. Karl and Wanda were updated with where the money for the increases was coming from. The ultimate goal with these is to bring all employees to parity with comparable county positions. Fred motioned. with Tina seconding to accept the proposed salary changes. Thomas clarified that this would be retroactive. The vote passed unanimously. Bonuses would come from any surplus from the end of the year. Waiting for the audit gives an ironclad number for what would be worked with. Karl stated we haven’t waited for the audit in previous years. Clinton stated that barring a big surprise that it shouldn’t be an issue. Thomas believes that the budget could take a $200 bonus for all staff ($5200). Thomas heard a suggestion that it might be a good idea to coincide with Black Friday/Thanksgiving. Tina suggested using the reserve for the bonuses. Thomas proposed a $100 bonus for all to take place at a set time whenever the board decides. Fred motioned to allocate $100 per employee minimum, with a date of the pay before Black Friday (Nov 19), with the money to come from the $3900 year-end excess. Clinton/Christian seconded, and the vote was unanimous.
Mimi introduced herself to the group. She and Michele talked briefly about the Friendsville Quilters: their work with the library and the money they have raised, which has been approximately $25,000 since 2004.

Items of New Business were discussed:

· Thomas has several quotes (from one vendor) about carpeting the main library as a capital expense. Carpet in the public area was installed in May 2007, administrative area in 2000, tile in the mid room is sealed asbestos tile. The suggested lifetime of carpet is about 10 years, with several other sources stating a range of 7-10 years. The ultimate plan would be to replace the two areas of carpet, and resurface the tile. After a brief tangent about the trees and historical registry, Thomas asked if the board wanted him to go forward with getting quotes.  Thomas stated that up to half of the cost can be covered through State funds, but he was hesitant to ask in case after helping with this expenditure they wouldn’t provide as much for the Friendsville project. Karl also asked if we could get WMRL money. Thomas will get more information on money sources and the issue was tabled for the next meeting.
· The compressor went out on the AC unit in Accident. Thomas provided bids from Rush to either replace the compressor, or the whole unit. Thomas wants to get a second opinion from Jason (county). Wanda asked if the unit was original, which Thomas believes it is. Thomas asked to provisionally approve $3500 for repair/replace, conditionally on input from Jason. Thomas said that he could get 2 more quotes within a week. Clinton motioned to approve $3500 pending 2 more quotes and input from Jason, within one week. If the temp reaches 85° and the library closes due to our policy, then declare an emergency situation and use the quote from Rush. Wanda seconded the motion, with a unanimous vote in favor. 
The next meeting will be held Thursday. August 8th, 2019 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.

Tina made a motion to move to Closed Session at 6:20PM. Christian seconded the motion, with all being in favor.
